CORRESPONDENCE.
M. McKenzie, Eden Hill, W.A. 

Thank you for the Courier I receive. I appreciate all the effort and time you have to contribute to its success.

Please find enclosed cheque, it could be halved between the Courier and Trust Fund or as you wish.

Regards, 

Mary McKenzie.

P. Sullivan-Weller, Umina, N.S.W.

Marjorie and I have been intending to send you this cheque since the last Courier was delivered, still better late than never. I'll leave it to you for you to use it where needed.

I am hoping to come over in November. Marjorie is not sure yet so I will ring the hotel at a later date. I will ring Kath Press to see if she sharing with anyone.

Hope you and Delys are well.

Yours sincerely, Patricia Sullivan - Weller.

R. Darrington, Letchworth Garden City, England. 

I am in England at long last staying with my sister Jean, so happy to be together again and meeting my relations. We have had quite a few parties up to date.

The weather is mild and warm, no snow, just lovely spring weather. Everybody is surprised just how warm it really is saying I brought hot Aussie weather over with me!

I received the Courier and appreciate it very much. All the people here have read it and think it mighty good. One special event so far is being invited along as guests - Jean, Barbara and myself and the family was to the opening ceremony of North Hertfordshire College and the 20 million pounds The New Stevenage Centre by the Queen and Duke of Edinburgh. Jean's son, Dr. Roger Godrin, principal of three colleges around here. She is proud of her two sons, the eldest Rodney Gochin is Assistant Director and Senior lecturer in Process Engineering Royal School of Mines, Imperial College, London. So Rodney and Roger are both doing well in the education field.

Well as far as the opening ceremony, it's been a great day to remember. Roger, the principal met the Queen and escorted her on an inspection of the Centre. Dining with the Queen for lunch and unveiling the plaque. The Duke busied himself bringing up the rear party. There was 2000 computers, all new ones inside the main entrance. I was allotted one computer to work. I had a beautiful staff member showing me how to operate it while waiting for the Royal Party.

There were 1000 guests. All went through a strict security check by the police. All ID or passports and invitation cards to be shown before admittance to the Stevenage centre.

The best was an excellent buffet menu cooked by the staff chefs of the college - plenty of wines. Everybody heaped his or her plate with goodies. The tables were soon cleared of food. I had my sister Jean looking after me with refreshments. I was seated by the drink table and an attentive staff member was always pouring whisky or Irish Cream into my glass. Okay I had my share and more!

I have come to like the soccer football. I got to support my cousin Roger's team Stevenage. They had not won a game until I started barracking for them. They won seven straight. The luck was accredited to me so I was allowed into the director's boardroom to have free refreshments during the match and a big lunch served up after the game. One of the legend old footballers took a shine to me, said I brought the Aussie warm weather over. There was a chance Stevenage could drop to a lower division next season but all is saved.

I had Easter break in North Harrow, London at cousins Colin and Audrey who did a wonderful job looking after me. Every morning I went swimming at Harrow Hot Baths Centre. I really enjoy good exercise for my hips and legs. I did have a trip to Portsmouth on Easter Monday to see the D - Day Museum and Overlord Embroidery, a moving tribute and sacrifices made by Allies in World War II. Worth going for the experience of museums displays.

Regards, Dick Darrington.

K. Wilson, Booker Bay, N.S.W.

Just a line to let you know that I have booked in for the Safari. It's hard to realise that half the time has passed since Mildura. By the way, The Good Earth told me that bookings for people on their own was still $85 a day. I think I heard the girl say this was a concession because of being a member of the 2/2nd Commando party.

I see by the newspapers and TV that your state has been suffering just as much with drought and bushfires as the eastern States. It is to be hoped the rains come this winter. As you know, I had a knee replacement last July, and am now quite happy with the result.

I had a thoroughly good time during the Mildura Safari, and am looking forward to renewing old acquaintances once more. Greetings to the members of the 2/2nd Commando Association and their wives - also widows who make us realise how many of our mates have passed on over the years. Cheers to all. I am enclosing a donation.

Yours sincerely, Keith Wilson. 

J. P. Kenneally, Yagoona, N.S.W.

Best wishes to all. I trust Anzac day was enjoyed by all who participated in person or in spirit as they viewed on TV.

Here in Sydney there were only four 2/2nd men in the march. Ron Archer down from Brisbane, Lionel Newton, all the way from Broken Hill, Harry Handicott down from Newcastle and myself local. Alan Luby's legs precluded him marching. He was however aboard the ferry for the Harbour cruise re-union. I think it's the last year for the ferry. Michael and Gerald were aboard with me, for pleasure, or unappointed minders "I dinnaken". They enjoyed the company, the cruise, the beer and the prawns. Bill Coker was at the service and the Commando Memorial at the top of Martin Place, he returned home after that. I didn’t see Bill as that particular service is over before I get into the city. My memorial service for the remembrance of our fallen comrades is attendance at Mass at St. Felix Parish Church Bankstown. Everyone to their own choice.

I had a good Anzac Day. Following the ferry, Michael, Gerald and I went up to the Rocks and then down to Miller's Point. We found a quieter pub there. Met up with the niece of a bloke I had worked on the wharves with. Knew him when we were kids on the Point really. She filled me in on all the local news. There's one bloke still alive that I knew there pre war, and always would meet on Anzac night. He was ex Libya, Greece and Crete. He is 92 now and beyond going to the pub.

I'm getting cautious for the first time ever. I travelled home by taxi (Michael paid!)

My navigational skills have diminished. It's a case of safety first.

Mostly it's all sad news. Tom Nisbet, Noel Buckman, and now Allan Hollow, all Four section men. The ranks are certainly being depleted. I did a bit of rough and ready reckoning. No. 4 Section from its formation on Wilson's Promontory in 1941 to the disbandment of the 2/2nd in Rabaul in 1946, had fifty-seven men pass through its ranks. Ten are still alive. The other sections of the Unit would I believe be in a similar position.

It reminds me of a German song I learned years ago, somewhere along the line of whichever school I was attending at that time "and then I saw in the dim night light, the men who were mustering side by side"

I won't bore you with the rest. But that's us and every other Unit as well.

The drought has broken for Sydney and Coastal N.S.W. Unfortunately it is not so for the Western areas. The Western Plains are still dust bowls.

Another war behind us and it may not be the last, as the Lord of creation casts his eyes about to find who displeases him next and be got rid of without too much trouble. The end of the twentieth century and the first couple of decades of the 21st will make interesting study for historians of a future era. I'd love to have a vision of it, as I won't be around to read it.

All our family are well. The pins have been removed from Christopher's leg. He still uses the crutches but not continuously. Sean could do with some rain. Gerald pondering deeply on a change of profession, no easy exercise. Gerald has been his own boss since he was about twenty. Whatever he takes on had better be along the same lines. He is used to doing "his way".

Michael is in no hurry to be gainfully employed. I reckon he will be off for a trip around Europe and America. He has only himself to answer for.

Nora is well, very busy, very mobile, knows plenty and says little or rather nothing about many of the things she does know. Tact and silence are two virtues Nora acquired very early in life, her big disappointment as a pupil was me. I'm off!

I will enclose the obituary I have written on Noel Buckman. To Tom Nisbet's and Allan Hollow's family I extend my deepest sympathy in the loss they have suffered, may time heal the pain and sense of loss.

I am sure Ray Aitken can more appropriately pay a last tribute to these men.

Good luck and best wishes to you, Delys and John. Nora sends her love and is looking forward to meeting all of you in Perth in November. God willing and the body capable.

Paddy Kenneally.

Australian Army Headquarters, Canberra,ACT

The Secretary, 2/2nd Commando Assoc.

Please accept my most sincere thanks for your letter of congratulations on my award of the Distinguished Service Cross. I must also apologise for such a belated reply, but your letter took some weeks to be redirected from Perth to my new address in Canberra. Unfortunately for me, I completed my tour of duty as CO SASR in December and handed over to Lieutenant Colonel Rick Burr, MVO. I know that he will serve the Regiment well.

I must say that I was deeply honoured to be awarded the Distinguished Service Cross for my service in Afghanistan and am acutely aware that it is a reflection of the dedication and quality of those who I was privileged to command. They are a truly outstanding bunch of soldiers and I was very sad to have to move on at the end of last year. I agree that the men of the Regiment have served Australia well since inception in 1957 and I will watch with interest as they tackle the challenges that the future inevitably holds.

Although I have been posted to Canberra, the 2/2nd Commando Association will never be too far from my mind. I relished the opportunities to share a drink on ANZAC Day in particular, and you can be sure that I will recall with fondness those occasions every year on the 25th of April. As I said last year, the origins of the SAS Regiment stem back to the character and deeds of the members of your Association, and I was privileged to have had the opportunity to meet just a few of those original members during my time in Perth.

Thank you again for your letter and I will ensure that your congratulations are passed onto the other members of the Regiment who received awards. Please accept my very best wishes for the future to you and all members of the 2/2nd Commando Association.

Yours sincerely, 

P.W. Gilmore, DSC. Col. Director of Strategy & International Engagement.

C. Hartley, Fairfield West, NSW.

This is my first letter to the 2/2nd Commando Courier on behalf of the Hartley family, and I'd like to extend my best wishes to all the 2/2nd people, and also share some news with you.

As the 2/2nd family well knows, John Hartley passed away on the Queen's Birthday public holiday, 12th June 2000. The funeral and Requiem Mass was held on 19th June 2000 at the Sacred heart Catholic Church in Cabramatta, and dad was then laid to rest at the Pinegrove Cemetery, Great Western Highway, Eastern Creek. We were privileged to hear a moving tribute given by Paddy Kenneally, and there were many Z Special and Commando people attending in support.

Like so many others in the 2/2nd Commando Association who have experienced the loss of a loved one, we still miss Dad very much. We wish the clock could be turned back to times when Dad was with us every day, doing ordinary things such as working in the beautiful gardens that he created. Sadly we all know that our time in this world is limited, but it doesn't ease the sadness of losing someone as special as Dad.

Mum (Maria) has had her ups and downs in health, and really misses Dad terribly, but she is battling on and doing her best. She has finally plucked up the courage to make arrangements for her first trip back to Austria and Slovenia since she came to Australia after the War as a Displaced Person in November 1950. Mum will be reunited with surviving family and old friends whom she has not seen for over 50 years, so she is very excited by the coming adventure. She will fly out of Sydney on Friday 2nd May and return in early July.

On 30th April, I will finally graduate from the University of Western Sydney with a Graduate Diploma in Workplace Relations. In the meantime I am doing further postgraduate studies in Dispute Resolution and also TESOL ( Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages).

My brothers David and Andrew are still in Kempsey on their 25 acres, while brother Philip runs his own café called "Fed Up" in St. Kilda, Melbourne.

Dad's three grandchildren are also doing well.

Finally, and most importanly, I have made bookings for Mum, myself and Dad's brother Frank to attend the WA Safari in November. We will stay at the Good Earth Hotel as suggested and looke forward to meeting everyone. Uncle Frank jumped at my suggestion that he might like to come along, saying that he always enjoyed his contacts with the 2/2nd boys. This will be my first trip to the West, so I am also excited by the prospect of meeting as amny of Dad's mates as possible. Frank and I intend to join you all for the commemorative services, and I will proudly wear Dad's medals on his behalf.

When ANZAC Day comes arouns, I will once again march with the Commando Commmpanies in Sydney for Dad, and I will treasure the opportunity of sharing the day with a unique bunch of Australian heroes.

Once again, my very best wishes to all the 2/2nd fraternity. Take care, stay well, and I look forward to seeing you all in November. 

Yours sincerely, Chris Hartley.

R. Moar, Haberfield, NSW.

As promised I'm enclosing a cheque from Mum for the Independent trust fund and Courier plus giving a little update on Mum as you thought others would like to hear how she is getting along.

Nancy (wife of "Babe" Teague) is living in the hostel of the Cardinal Freeman Village in Ashfield just a stones throw form where she and dad were born and brought up. Fortunately her very close friend (and bridesmaid) betty also lives in the village and their wonderful friendship endures.

As you know Mum got encephalitis 12 years ago after Dad died, which left her with epilepsy but she manages to keep in good spirits and enjoys visiting family, little outings (especially if they are beside the seaside resort of Kiama.

For her 80th birthday, the family built her a little garden at the back door, complete with bird bath and stepping stones so her little unit is quite homey.

Our children love having nanna at family gatherings and we all feel lucky to still have her as she is so supportive and such a sympathetic listener (not to mention the poractical help she gives us with sewing and mending). She thooroughly enjoyed archie Campbell's "Double Reds of Timor" and I was wondering if anyone had a spare copy of Christopher Wray's book on the Unit in Timor for sale?

She cant stand crowds anymore, but we watched the Anzac mzrch together on TV and I know she loves to keep up with everybody's news through the Courier. Thanks for the fantastic job you do in keeping it going. 
Kind regards,

Rosslyn Moar.

A. Beveridge, Toronto, SA.

The enclosed cheque is a donation for use by the Association.

Yours faithfully,

Andy Beveridge.

